BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

July 3, 2017

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, July 3rd to order at 7:05PM. 
Present: Deputy Mayor James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Janet L. Mattox, Trustee Carol Para, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, and Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby.
Excused: Parks Director Tom Richardson, Building Maintenance Janet Forest, and Village Engineer Steve Snell.
Two Village residents attended: Housing Committee Chairperson Sally M. Seeley and Planning Board member Liz Landry.

Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 56593 through 56755 and Abstract in the amount of $7656.68 for fiscal year 2016/2017 and Abstract in the amount of $392,749.18 for fiscal year 2017/2018.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS

DPW – Superintendent Ron Russell, III

Activity Report – June 2017

SIDEWALKS – Sidewalks were installed at 210 & 223 West Ellis Street.

TREEWORK – Trees were trimmed and mulched on East & West Manlius Street.  Trees were trimmed in various areas of the Village that could possibly obstruct stop signs.  A stump was ground and filled on West Ave.  Trees were trimmed in other areas of the Village as ongoing maintenance.

MOWING ROUTES – Mowing routes were done.  With the large amount of rain mowing was a challenge with soggy ground as well as perfect growing conditions. You could almost hear it grow.

STORM SEWERS – Rip-Rap at the East Ellis Street outlet of the drainage system near the overflow tank. Due to the large amount of rain culverts and basins were checked continuously and debris removed when needed.  A drainage problem at the corner of East Manlius Street & Upton Street affecting the gas station located on that corner was taken care of.  A catch basin was rebuilt at 209 Kinne Street.
SANITARY SEWERS – A sewer issue at 116 Spring Street was addressed.  DPW was at the address for nearly 3 days trying to correct the problem. The Village backhoe was down for repairs and DeWitt Highway assisted us with a backhoe & operator to complete the job and was greatly appreciated.  There were several unique issues associated with the repair which required our entire DPW crew at the job.  A sewer was flushed in the 200 block of North Center Street and numerous vents & cleanouts were repaired and missing caps were replaced.  Our backhoe required a major repair and was done in house by our mechanic and several crew members.  It was a job/repair well done by those involved.

PARK & REC – Crews kept the Parks mowed and trimmed while putting up with large amount of rain during the month.  The planting around the gazebo were trimmed.  DPW crews finished installing the lockers removed during the floor repairs.

DPW crews also performed our other duties such as trash & yard pick up, street sweeping, street maintenance and assisted other Village departments when needed.  The last of the snow equipment was removed from vehicles and they were prepared for summer use.  DPW Activity for July will include street repair, a drainage project on Hartwell Ave, sidewalk work, and assist Parks & Rec with work required to stage the Ice cream Social & the Fireworks Weekend.
DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III reports that they have been busy. They’ve had a couple of injuries with one back to work now but one summer help worker will not be back this year – he broke his ankle.

Trustee Janet Mattox reports that they did a great job on the sidewalk at her Mother’s house.

Trustee Daniel Wagner asked if there was something that could be done to extend the sidewalk toward Wegmans. Many people walk this way and have to go out into the road because there is no sidewalk on the Town of DeWitt side. DPW Superintendent Russell remarked that the Village plows as far as the creek.  Proposed a joint project with the Town of DeWitt where if they install sidewalk the Village will maintain. Noted that there are no sidewalks on James Street from the creek to Allen Street.
Parks Department – Director Tom Richardson

Parks and Recreation brochure is available on Village web site or you may pick one up at Village office or at Hanlon Pool.

All programs are in full swing. Swimming lessons started last week. . Registration for session 2 will be on Tuesday July 18st and Thursday, July 20th at Hanlon Pool.

Opening Park Picnic was held Monday, June 26th. Jeff the magic Man performed from 11:00 – 12:00 followed by a picnic lunch. Tie Dye Day was Thursday, July 29th 

Bubble Gum Hunt – is on July 3rd   

Weekly events include Arts and crafts, archery, Tennis, Check  Parks brochure for days and times.
Community Weekend is almost here. Ice cream social is Friday night, July 7th, 5:30 – 8:30 at Ellis Field.
Fireworks on July 8th at 9:30 Sponsored by East Syracuse Chevrolet, Dan Elliot and the Monterays will play from 6:15 – 9:15. Thank you to everyone involved in event: Police, Fire Dept., DPW, Eaves and all the organizations that participate. 

Ellis Field Park Concerts in Gazebo started on June 21th with a show by the What About Bob. Followed by Tuff Luck Horns on July 28th .Concerts will continue on Wednesday evenings for the month of July and part of August (Get a complete listing of bands on Village web site.) 

Taste of East Syracuse will be August 2nd 

Seniors – The seniors have been busy. The picnic at Ellis field Pavilion on June 7th was enjoyed by everyone. Thank you to students from ESE for putting on a great show for seniors. June 14 – 39 Steps at Cortland Theater and Tioga Downs on August 27th.

Upcoming events - July 11th (Dinosaur Cruise) and July 27th (Erie Canal Cruise), July 27th (Erie Canal Cruise).
The Bennett Manor Luncheon was held on June 6th. Next lunch will be in September

Village Office – Village Clerk/Treasurer Patricia J. Derby

Tax Collection

To date (6/29/17), we have collected $1,367,730.63, 54% of total Village taxes ($2,521,060 with $1,155,525.83 still outstanding) with still 2 days left to collect. We will continue to collect taxes, with late penalties until November when delinquent taxes are turned over to the County.
Annual Financial Audits

F.J. Pompo & Associates will be in later this month to begin the annual audits.  They will start with Court before moving on to the Village accounts.  We have yet to close the “old” year but hopefully that should be done following tonight’s abstract.

Grants

Brownfield Opportunities Areas

The NYS Department of State designated the Village of East Syracuse a Brownfield Opportunity Area based upon the Final Report and recommendations presented in 2016.  This designation should help the position of the Village in future funding.

Onondaga County WEP Suburban Green Improvement – Sewer Improvements

Awarded in 2013 for sewer infrastructure repairs and improvements is completed and final drawing and certificate of completion along with reimbursement request have been submitted.  The Village applied for the next round of funding June 2017 for $250,000 for additional sewer main & manhole improvements.

Onondaga County Community Development – Park Pavilion
Was applied for in March. Announcements of award are usually made in July. 

Projects

NYS EFC SSO Mitigation Phase 2, Contract 2 – Sanitary Sewer Improvements

The Village was awarded $ 1.5 million Clean Water SRF ($1,112,505 CWSRF low interest note and $370,835 grant) to continue the work completed under SSO Mitigation Contract 1 to reduce amount of infiltration and inflow entering the sanitary sewer system.  This project will include pipe and manhole rehabilitation or replacement throughout the Village. The Village Engineers are currently selecting locations and performing system inspections. The first payment reimbursement was submitted for initial field investigation and design. 
Other Committees and Boards
Zoning – Last met in March 2016. 
Planning – Next meeting July 10th will be cancelled awaiting more information from applicant 3Gi CNYIP at 380 Carr Street. 

Safety – Will meet next July 11th
COMMUNITY COMMENTS

Mayor Tackman noted the change in agenda format putting department reports first to allow residents to comment and not have to stay for entire meeting.

Sally Seeley asked what was happening with Code Enforcement.  Mayor Tackman reported that the Village is canvassing the civil service lists looking at options.  Also considering a partnership with the Village of Fayetteville.

Liz Landry noted that the mattress she reported a month ago is still there at her neighbor’s house. Understand that the neighbor has some health issues but should be some way to resolve these issues.
Mayor Tackman is receiving copies of all violation notices.  Will see that steps are taken to correct.  Noted that the Village has awarded a contract to a new service for lawn cutting.  

NEW BUSINESS

Board of Trustees Meeting Schedule

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To reschedule the regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting for August and September to the 2nd Monday (instead of the 1st – August 7th and Labor Day September 4th) to August 14th and September 11th at 7PM.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
BOCES
Mayor Tackman commented on proposal to change IT services to BOCES.  Deputy Mayor Carr and Trustee Mattox met with them and they conducted a walk-thru of our system and operations. Seems to be no problem with them providing IT services to the Village.
Deputy Mayor Carr reports that BOCES proposal is for $2500/year versus $12,000 currently spent.  
Village Attorney reviewed contract and has no problem but our Insurance Agents noted that it is not usual to indemnify the contractor.  Checking with NYMIR for an estimate for additional insurance.

Deputy Mayor Carr expressed concern that Villages of Fayetteville and Liverpool and soon the Villages of Minoa and Baldwinsville will use BOCES had no concerns with insurance clause, why us? Noted that BOCES will address this matter at their meeting on the 21st. Would like the Village to act on this before then.

Mayor Tackman reported meeting with Kishmish later this month as a courtesy.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To schedule a Special Meeting on Wednesday, July 19th at 5:30PM to consider BOCES contract.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.
CNYRPDB Coordinated GIS grant

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Carr, seconded by Trustee Mattox - To participate in the Advanced Syracuse Urbanized Area Comprehensive Storm Sewer Mapping Project from NYS DEC Water Quality Improvement Project grant coordinated by CNYRPDB for MS4 communities as part of the CNY Stormwater Coalition and authorize the Mayor to execute the Letter of Intent.  The Village’s share of the 25% match requirements is in the form of fees paid directly to CNYRPDB for CNY Stormwater Coalition services.
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
PEACE

Mayor Tackman reported have been approached by PEACE to lease space in the Municipal Building.  Utilizing the empty space in the building by non-profits would be a good use.  Approached by AARP for office space but they needed evening hours.  Currently girl scouts use community room for their bi-monthly meetings. 
PEACE is looking to rent an office on the third floor as they downsize, moving their operation to more homebased.  Occasionally they will want to use the community room for luncheons or special events.  

Liz Landry asked what is happening with the food pantry.  Mayor Tackman reported that the food pantry will be merged with St. Matthews. 
Mayor Tackman continued noting that the hours they operate are Monday thru Friday 8AM to 5PM.  We would ask them to adjust to our hours as they would not have keys to the building.  They would provide their own phones and internet.

Trustee Wagner asked about the parking.  PEACE has 3 vehicles. The lot across the street doesn’t allow for overnight parking during winter months.

Trustee Mattox asked if we could find out market rate for office space.

Mayor Tackman noted that PEACE is receiving less federal funding but the decision to close the Manlius Street location is based on an assessment of the Center.  Currently pay $1800/month rent.
Trustee Carol Para commented on the help that they provide our residents.  It’s a service we need to keep in our community.

Trustee Wagner asked if they looked into space at St. Matthew’s.  Might be better suited to their operations.

Deputy Mayor Carr expressed concerns for our seniors using the space.  Income may not justify the liability and hassle.

Mayor Tackman asked the Board to think about it.  As a member of PEACE Board will abstain from any decision.  PEACE is looking to be out of the Manlius Street location by September.

OLD BUSINESS

Budget Adjustment

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Treasurer to make the following amendment to fiscal year 2017/2018 budget:

FROM ACCOUNT 


TO ACCOUNT

AMOUNT


A200




Revenue A2262.0001

$110,000

Cash




Fire Protection Services






(Closed Capital Reserve)

A3410.0231.0002

$110,000






Compressors

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Grant Applications

Mayor Tackman reported on the Workshop and design concept for the Neighborhood Park at corner of East Ellis and North Center Streets.  Will submit for a NYS CFA grant. Parks grant has a 50% local match.  Once have the cost estimate Board will make a decision how much can be done.
Trustee Wagner asked why not applying for pool cover.  Mayor Tackman explained that with the deadline for CFA end of July needed a project that was ready now.  The need for more park space was documented in the BOA report.  Before can seek funding for a year round cover for the pool need to complete a Park Master Plan and identify the project.

Deputy Mayor Carr noted that the design for the neighborhood park could be done in phases and possibly with the DPW doing some of the work.

Sally Seeley noted that this lot abuts two residential rental properties.  The proposed design may be too much for the size of the lot.

Surplus

The SCBA equipment is not yet in service.  Will wait until put in service before declaring the MSA surplus.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr To declare the old Police lockers (currently located in the hallway on the third floor) surplus and offer to the Elbridge Fire department for $60.  

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Fire Station Compressors

Discussed the cost/job estimate submitted to do electrical work at Station 1 & 2 for installation of compressor for SCBA tanks.  Will review with Fire Department before taking any action.
Fire Department Audit

Mayor Tackman reported on receipt of letter from Dannible & McKee that they have audited the financial statements and findings will be forthcoming.  Trustee Mattox asked that wait until he report is available before releasing the funds to the Fire Department as per the contract. 

Rental Inspector 

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To hire Michael Grevelding, Jr. as a part-time Rental Inspector at $16/hr. starting immediately.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
Declare Surplus

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To declare the 1996 Chevy Pick-up (VIN# 1GCEC14W1TZI65010) formerly used by Parks & Rec surplus and send to Onondaga County Auction.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
DPW Hiring

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr - To hire the following for DPW temporary summer help at $11/hr.:

Kyle Klenn, Munnsville, NY (bunk-in student); and


David DelPriore, Heman Street
Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
ESM Carpentry

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Para - To authorize the Mayor to execute an agreement with ESM Carpentry program for their services in the Park Pavilion project. Part of the funding is anticipated through a Community Development Block Grant (announcements are typically made in July).


Discussion:  ESM approved this project for their fall schedule.  We are waiting to hear from Community Development before proceeding.  Will get a Contractor that is familiar with working with the school program.  Parks Director has preliminary drawings.  Pavilion will have water and electrical.  DPW Superintendent advised that make it bird proof too.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Fireworks – Emergency Management

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Para - To authorize the Mayor to execute an agreement with Onondaga County Emergency Management for the use of their mobile command vehicle EM50 for Fireworks July 8th.


Discussion: Mayor Tackman reports that there is a charge this year of approximately $990 with the command center onsite from 4:30PM to 11:30PM.

Deputy Mayor Carr pointed out the contradiction of the County talking about shared services then imposes this charge for them.  

Trustee Para commented that it is better to have the command center than not especially with the challenges faced with large public gatherings.

Polling the Board: All in favor.  Motion carried.
Discussion:  LED Streetlights Conversion
Mayor Tackman provided an update to proposal to convert the entire Village’s streetlight to LED. Village has approximately 400 street lights.  Working with CNYRPDB they estimate cost to be $64,000 and the Village budgeted that for this year.  National Grid has since made an incentive offer as part of their request for a rate increase to the PSC to provide $50 to $100 to Municipalities for each street light converted to LED.  Problem with this is that incentive is dependent on getting the rate increase and won’t know until April.
Making the change to LED will be better quality light with a payback in five (5) years and an $11,000 savings right away.

Trustee Mattox does not want to wait. LED is a brighter light.

DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III noted that there is always at least 15 or 20 lights out at any given time in the Village.  National Grid is good about repairing them but they’re old and hard to keep up with. 

Deputy Mayor Carr asked how long it will take to get done.  Mayor Tackman noted that Minoa was done in 3 days.   CNYRPDB estimates it will be about a month here.
Next step to move forward is to sign a letter of intent to National Grid.  They will then prepare a formal estimate of what the costs will be.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Deputy Mayor Carr – To authorize the Mayor to sign the letter of intent to National Grid and proceed with the proposal working with CNYRPDB to convert all of the streetlight in the Village to LED.

Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee Wagner wished everyone a Happy Fourth of July. 
MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Commented on the recent rain – did an inspection throughout the Village and everything appeared to be operating. 
Got a busy week coming up with the Holiday then the Ice Cream Social and Fireworks.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

No Court – Tuesday, July 4th 
41st Annual Ronald A. Russell, Jr. Fireworks and Community Days on Saturday, July 8th (rain date is Sunday July 9th)

Annual Ice Cream Social in conjunction with Community Weekend -Friday, July 7th at Ellis Field Park from 5:30 – 8:30PM

Huff and Puff: A Pig’s Tale – Monday, July 24th at 6PM at Ellis Field Park.
Concerts in the Gazebo  - Ellis Field Wednesday 6:30PM to 8:30PM.  Food and refreshments will be sold.


July 5th 

Fab Cats 

July 12th 
Infinity

July 26th           Grit & Grace

            August 9th        Headphones    

Senior Day Trips   

Thursday, July 11th 
Dinosaur Luncheon Cruise




Skaneateles Lake Boat cruise     

Thursday, July 27 
Erie Canal Dinner Cruise


Tuesday, August 8 
Mohegan Sun -Poconos


Thursday, August 10
Senior Nutrition Day at the 
                                    Market 





                                    Music by Stan Colella All-Star Band

Tuesday, August 15 
Picnic –Marcellus Park

Tuesday, August 29 
New York State Fair


Wednesday, Sept 6      Life Is But A Dream






Cortland Rep Theater                                                                               

Summer Pool programs:
Saturday, July 1st   
Family Swim Night



Thursday, July 13   
DJ Music Pool Party



Tuesday, July 25th  
Pizza Pool Party



Swim Lessons Registration:

Session 2 

Village residents and Pool Members - Tuesday, July 18th 6PM  

Non-residents -Thursday, July 20th 6PM at Hanlon Pool 

Special events and activities at Ellis Field

Karaoke Day
             Thursday, July 6th 
11:00          

Out of Cage                    Tuesday, July 11 
11:00

Pet Mobile

Ice Cream Day

Thursday, July 13
11:00
Kite Day

Thursday, July 15 
11:00
Tumble Bus                    Tuesday, July 18th         11:00           

Airplane Day

Tuesday, July 20
11:00                                                                                                                                               
Pizza Day

Tuesday, July 25
11:00        
  
Penny Carnival

Thursday, July 27 
11:00

Zoo To You
             Tuesday, August 1 
11:00

                               

Balloon Animals
Thursday, August 3 
11:00
            
Bingo


Tuesday, August 8
11:00

 
Tie Dye Day 

Thursday, August 10 
11:00

Open Hand Puppet         Tuesday, August 15th    11:00          

Closing Park Picnic        Friday
, August 19
11:00






12th Annual Taste of East Syracuse - Wednesday, August 2th at North Center Street from 5:00PM to 9PM. Food and refreshments will be sold by area business organizations.  TheNoisy Boys will be the entertainment.  6th Annual Cook-off will be at 6PM. 
2nd Annual Food Truck Rally - Thursday, August 17th from 5:30 – 8:00 ARC Parking Lot, 216 W Manlius Street

Outdoor Movie Night -Wednesday, August 16th at Ellis Field Park 8PM

East Syracuse Youth Day Picnic at Ellis Field on Saturday, August 26th from 10AM to 2PM.   Event is entirely free. Community Groups providing free back packs (with school supplies) refreshments and entertainment.

Next meeting of the Board of Trustees is August 14th at 7PM.

Motion – by Trustee Mattox, seconded by Trustee Wagner – To meet in Executive Session about a legal matter.
Polling the Board:  All in favor.  Motion carried.

The Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees met in Executive Session until 8:50PM when they exited and immediately adjourned the meeting.
Respectfully submitted by,
Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk
Minutes were provided unapproved to Board of Trustees and department heads on Wednesday, July 05, 2017.
Review of Correspondence

May, 2017
PKY Associates; RE: Service Awards Plan valuation:

5/26/17
Village Attorney; RE: offer to purchase parcel;

6/1/17

Costello Cooney & Fearon; RE: objection to sale of parcel;

6/5/17 

Mayor; RE: request Emergency Management command center;

6/6/17

Village of East Syracuse; RE: shared services;

6/6/17

Accident Report; RE: damage to vehicle;

6/6/17

NYMIR; RE: Parks & Recreation training;

6/6/17

Wright Risk Management; RE: workers comp claim;

6/6/17

Web Inquiry; RE: DPW hiring;

6/7/17

Web Inquiry; RE: grass complaint;

6/7/17

Web Inquiry; RE: community resource link;

6/7/17

Town of DeWitt; RE: calls for code violations;

6/8/17

Village Engineers/OBG: RE: grant applications;

6/8/17

ESFD; RE: new members;
6/8/17

Web Inquiry; RE: employment application;

6/8/17

Magna5Global; RE: phone lines ported over;

6/9/17

Mayor; RE: time clock;

6/12/17
Village Clerk; RE: payment request EFC;

6/12/17
Mayor; RE; EAVES bonding through LDC;

6/12/17
Mayor; RE: CNY Bright Lights update;

6/12/17
Mayor; RE: American Legion flag retirement ceremony;

6/12/17
Mayor; RE: property at East Yates and Ellis;

6/12/17
Village Clerk; RE: payment request Save the Rain project;

6/13/17
Town of DeWitt; RE; codes complaint;

6/13/17
DPW: RE: potholes at Rico’s parking lot;

6/14/17
Notice; RE: small claims court matter;

6/14/17
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: Neighborhood Park workshop;

6/14/17
Village Clerk; RE: Fire Service Advisory Board meeting;

6/14/17
Director of Code Enforcement; RE: complaint;

6/14/17
Village Attorney; RE: interest in purchasing parcel;

6/15/17
Mayor; RE: Fire Department issues;

6/15/17
Village Clerk; RE: Safety Committee meeting 

6/15/17
Web Inquiry; RE: concerts at Ellis Field;

6/15/17
Special Meeting minutes;

6/16/17
Village Clerk to Fire Secretary; RE: new members;

6/16/17
Village Clerk; RE: grass cutting contract award;
6/16/17
Assemblywoman Hunter; RE: congratulations on NYCOM award;

6/16/17
Village Attorney; RE: workers comp claim;

6/19/17
CNYRPDB: RE: clean energy communities grant;

6/19/17
Web Inquiry; RE: bees at East Heman Street;

6/19/17
Village Engineers/OBG: RE: CNY Inland Port;

6/19/17
Village Attorney; RE: offer to purchase parcel;

6/20/17
Summit Risk Services; RE: status report;

6/20/17
Mayor; RE: grass complaint;

6/20/17
Workers Comp Board; RE: decision;

6/21/17
NYS EFC: RE: disbursement;

6/21/17
Village Engineers/OBG; RE: record of drawings save the Rain project;

6/21/17
OCWA; RE: annual report;

6/22/17
Resident Complaint; RE; Park music;

6/22/17
Mayor; RE: ESM Carpentry program;

6/22/17
Village Attorney; RE: ES Carpentry contract;

6/22/17
Mayor; RE: small claims matter;
6/23/17
Village Attorney; RE: status update;

6/23/17
Mayor; RE: Fire Advisory;


6/25/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Court matter;

6/26/17
Village Clerk; RE: payment request Save the Rain project;

6/26/17
CNYRPDB: RE: MS4 Letter of Intent;

6/26/17
Web Inquiry; RE: Hanlon Pool rental;

6/26/17
Workers Compensation Board; RE: decision;
6/26/17
Workers Compensation Board; RE: variance request;

6/28/17
Mayor; RE: response to inquiry;

6/28/17
NYS EFC; RE: disbursement request;

6/28/17
Village Clerk; RE: disbursement request #2;

6/28/17
Marshall & Sterling; RE: health comparison options;

6/28/17
Village Clerk; RE: grass cutting contract;

6/28/17
Village Engineers; RE: engineering agreement tasks;

6/28/17
Chestnut Street Security; RE: agreement for fireworks;

6/28/17
R. Russell; RE: change of status request;

6/29/17
BOCES; RE; IT system;

6/29/17
Crowley Insurance; RE: insurance requirements to agreements;

6/29/17
Dannible & McKee; RE; Fire Department audit;

6/29/17
Summitt Risk; RE: small claims court;

6/29/17
NYCOM; RE: local tax extenders;

6/29/17
BOCES; RE: follow-up to inspection;

6/30/17
Onondaga County WEB; RE: Save the rain project;

6/30/17
Village Attorney; RE: 207c matter;

6/30/17
Director of Code Enforcement; RE; police issue;

7/3/17

Trustee Para; RE: Parks & Recreation prizes;

7/3/17

Mayor; RE: drainage complaint;
7/3/17

Mayor; RE: PEACE use of Municipal Building;
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